Chris Saunders Memorial Elementary School

Minutes of Meeting

HOME OF THE SEA DRAGINS Held on:
04/18/2018
189 Pettingill Road, Quispamsis, NB E2E 358 6:00pm CSM

Chris Saunders Memorial (CSM) Elementary School
Parent School Support Committee (PSSC) Members

PSSC ELECTED MEMBERS: Ron McGrath (Chair) amcgrath@nb.sympatico.ca ; Amanda DiPaolo sadipaclo@gmail.com ; Jill Cormier dionneji@yahoo.ca ; Joanne Romeo
joannecromeo@gmail.com ; Karen Trecartin karenltrecartin@gmail.com ; Kendra Gallant kendra.gallant@gmail.com ; Stephanie O'Reilly TOSR@nb.sympatico.ca : Christina Costello
christina_gray9@hotmail.com ; Joanne Chen chenjia7777@gmail.com ; Tanya Kelley Tanya.Kelley@irvingoil.com ; Gillian Rose_(H&S) Gillianmrose@hotmail.com

CSMES STAFF: Wilson, Michael (ASD-S - Principal) michael.wilson@nbed.nb.ca ; Hickey, Margaret (ASD-S Teacher Representative) Margaret.Hickey@NBED.NB.CA

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION (DEC) REPRESENTATIVE: Roger Nesbitt (DEC - ASD-S) Roger.Nesbitt@nbed.nb.ca

Committee Members Absent:

ELECTED MEMBERS: Christina Costello, Amanda DiPaolo, Joanne Chen, Jill Cormier, Joanne Romeo, Gillian Rose
CSMES MEMBERS:
DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION (DEC) REPRESENTATIVE:

Minutes of Last Meeting: Posted on CSM School Website
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Topic
School Zoning

Update on School Drop-off

Chris Saunders Memorial Elementary School

Action Target Date
01/10/2018 - Ron McGrath provided public comment at the Jan 10th D.E.C. meeting. Questions were Closed
raised regarding the current zoning of the elementary and middle schools in the Valley. There are
currently approx. 66 students that are crossing school boundaries to attend other schools not in their zone
due to crowding. As an example, you might have a child living in Quispamsis attending CSM in grade 5,
the following year they may end up attending Harry Miller Middle School instead of going to QMS. Even
though they live in Quispamsis, they get bussed to Rothesay. This has a significant impact on student
relationships and friends as some students end up going to a school where they don't have any friends
from their previous school.
In addition, the comment regarding the significant population decline of CSM is concerning as it impacts
teachers, resources and school funding.
The response from the D.E.C. was that their was no current planning in place to rezone the current school
boundaries. Making a change in one school zone would end up having a negative impact in other zones
creating additional issues. The D.E.C. committed to providing a response to the CSM PSSC in writing on
these issues.

02/21/2018: Email follow-up sent 02/21/2018 requesting written DEC feedback on the issue as it had not
yet been received. Further feedback from ASD was subsequently received from Zoe Watson that her,
John MacDonald and Paul Smith met to look at projections and enrolments, and they decided it was a
good step to meet with the Town of Quispamsis. Zoe did reach out to the Mayor. Meeting is scheduled
with the Town for Feb 22nd to discuss further.

03/21/2018 - Per response from Zoe Watson, Director John MacDonald has prepared some historical
data for the DEC and PSSC, and looked at projections, and met with the Town! At this point they do not
have any specifics to share. ASD shared the data and where our population of school aged children lived
and they wanted to look at this in relation to the Towns areas of future growth. ASD will circle back with
the Town later this month.

04/12/2018 - Additional meetings held within ASD-S Transportations and local Principals to discuss
boundaries. No official communication from the DEC, but the understanding is that ASD-S has decided to
wait a further 2 years before re-assessing school boundaries to make changes. If the population of CSM
declines further with no improvement expected in coming years, it's recommended that future PSSC
members continue pushing for boundary changes.

01/17/2018 - CSM continues to deal with the school drop off zone being temporary as the condition of the 1-May
back of the school is unusable at the best of times due to water run off and muddy conditions. The

situation is continuing to be assessed and will provide an update in February.

02/22/2018 - A decision will be made by the Principal in May regarding the opening of the student drop off

in front of the school. This decision is strongly based on the weather and the condition of the ground at

the back of the school.

Owner
Ron McGrath / D.E.C

Principal
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CSM FACEBOOK LINK: n
Chris Saunders Memorial Elementary School Facebook May 16th, 2018

NEXT MEETING:

6:00-8:00pm

Chris Saunders Memorial Elementary School Website
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